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SNRW is a unit of the Nevada
Federation of Republican Women.

We are a Political Action
Committee (PAC), working

at the grassroots level to get out
the vote for Republican

candidates. We also devote our
attention to educating voters on

matters concerning
Douglas County, Nevada,

and our nation.

CONTACT INFORMATION:
Mailing Address:

P.O. Box 2504
Minden, NV 89423

sierranvrepwomen@gmail.com

CHANGE OF ADDRESS:
or other member updates:

Jacie Peters
775-901-1898

sierranvrepwomen
@gmail.com

The Rumbler
 Monthly Newsletter

Publication of the
Sierra Nevada Republican

Women (SNRW)
Newsletter Editor & Layout:

Anita Kornoff
Proofreader Ex·tra·or·di·naire:

Mary Porter
Star Photographer:

Donna Schehl
PLEASE E-MAIL YOUR ARTICLES,
PHOTOS, AND COMMENTS TO:

Rumblernews@gmail.com

UPCOMING RUMBLER
EARLY DEADLINE

AUGUST 20th
Website:

sierranevadarepublicanwomen.com
Wonderful Website Administrator

and FaceBook Coordinator
Rita Hill

Follow us on Facebook:
Sierra Nevada Republican Women

DISCLOSURE NOTICE
The SNRW newsletter is paid for by SNRW

and is not authorized by any candidate
or candidate committee.

The Rumbler

No Monthly Meeting in March

Sierra Nevada Republican Women Present

RESERVATIONS REQUIRED to save your spot
Contact: Sally Grant  at

 805-377-8044 or Email: SierraNVRepWomen@gmail.com

DOORS OPEN  11:30 A.M. MEETING AT NOON
C.O.D. CASINO, MINDEN

AMY BURGANS

$5 FEE INCLUDES BEVERAGES BRING YOUR OWN LUNCH

SNRW’S MONTHLY NEWSLETTER ~ JULY 2022

Wednesday, July 13, 2022
C.O.D. Casino

 Plus an update from NvFRW State President Caroline Smith

Sierra Nevada Republican Women Present

DOUGLAS COUNTY CLERK TREASURER

 presenting information about
the recent primary election



Visit our website: sierranevadarepublicanwomen.com

President
Sondra Condron
775-782-9534
scondron@charter.net

1ST V.P., Programs
Sharla Hales
775-450-5046
sharlahales@gmail.com

2nd V.P., Membership
Barbara McRoberts
Barbara is moving to
Idaho in  July, Jacie will be
assuming her duties

Treasurer/Acting 2nd VP
Jacie Peters
775-901-1898
sierranvrepwomen
@gmail.com

Recording Secretary
Nancy Jarvis
775-721-9070
nancyjarvis48@gmail.com

Corresponding Secretary
Jan Muzzy
j.muzzy@icloud.com

Immediate
Past President
Mary Porter
775-782-8098
maryatmaa@gmail.com
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Note: President is a ex-officio (voting)
member of all Committees (but not
counted in a quorum) except for
Nominating.

Calendar of Events

July
07/04 INDEPENDENCE DAY
07/06 SNRW Board Meeting, 4 p.m.,
Republican Headquarters, Gardnerville
07/06 DCRW Lunch Meeting 11 a.m.
Valley Christian Fellowship, Minden
07/13  SNRW Membership Meeting,
11:30 a.m., C.O.D. Casino, Minden
07/14 DCRCC Meeting 7 p.m., Elks
Lodge, Gardnerville
07/21 FREEDOM FEST, 6-8 p.m.,
Glen Eagles, Carson City (see pg. 12)

August
08/02 SNRW Board Meeting, 3 p.m.,
Republican Headquarters, Gardnerville
08/03 DCRW Lunch Meeting, 11 a.m.
Valley Christian Fellowship, Minden
08/10  SNRW Membership Meeting,
11:30 a.m., C.O.D. Casino, Minden
08/11 DCRCC Meeting 7 p.m., Elks
Lodge, Gardnerville

September
09/05 Labor Day
09/06 SNRW Board Meeting, 3p.m.,
Republican HQ, Gardnerville
09/07 DCRW Lunch Meeting, 11
a.m. Valley Christian Fellowship,
Minden
09/08 DCRCC Meeting 7 p.m., Elks
Lodge, Gardnerville
09/11 PATRIOT DAY
09/14  SNRW Members Meeting,
11:30 a.m., C.O.D. Casino, Minden
09/26 Rosh Hashanah

October
10/04 SNRW Board Meeting, 3p.m.,
Republican HQ., Gardnerville
10/05 DCRW Lunch Meeting, 11
a.m. Vly. Christian Fellowship
10/10 Columbus Day
10/12 SNRW Meeting 11:30 a.m.,
C.O.D. Casino, Minden
10/13 DCRCC Meeting 7 p.m., Elks
Lodge, Gardnerville
10/14 DCRW Fall Frolic Fundraiser
5-8 p.m. DC Community & Sr. Ctr.,
Gardnerville (see page 11)
10/31 Halloween

SNRW’S
EXECUTIVE BOARD
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We are so pleased to be able to have her attend our
meeting. She is a very busy lady!

If you are interested in being on the executive
board of the SNRW, don't hesitate to get in touch with
Pat Smith, Nomination Committee Chair. Being on the
board is an amazing experience. Not only do you get
to participate in the inner workings of our club, but
you also have an opportunity to learn more about the
Republican party. I highly recommend and encourage
each of you to consider being an SNRW board mem-
ber.

Happy July 4th! Please take a moment to recognize
this patriotic holiday commemorating the Declaration
of Independence of the United States on July 4, 1776.
It declared we are united and free. So, wear your red,
white, and blue on that special day to let everyone
know we are proud of our United States of America.

Don't forget; the next board meeting will be on
Wednesday, July 6, 2022, at 4 p.m. at the Republican
Headquarters. It changed to Wednesday due to the
holiday, and you are invited to attend. Stay engaged
and stay connected; the Republican Party needs you!

Congratulations to the successful
candidates in the primary election!

Thank you so much to everyone who ran for
election and got involved. Running for election re-
quires desire, work, time, stamina, patience, and
money, and I appreciate anyone willing to step up for
our county and our state. We are truly blessed to have
so many qualified members of our community and
state who participated. Now it is time to unite as
Republicans to make Nevada red again. Get behind
the candidates and support them. We can do many
things to assist our Republican candidates, so please
get involved. Go, Republicans!

Our June 8 meeting was very interesting and
informative. Sharla organized a debate between the
Douglas County Commissioner Candidates for District
4: Wes Rice, Janet Murphy, and Natalie Yanish.
Thank you, Mary, for taking over as moderator and
doing an outstanding job. All three of the candidates
responded with excellent answers giving their opin-
ions on the future of Douglas County.

At our July meeting, Sharla asked Amy Burgans,
Clerk-Treasurer, to provide us with an update on the
primary election process. In addition, Caroline Smith,
NvFRW President, will attend our meeting to give us a
brief overview of the Nevada Federation of Republi-
can Women.

AUGUST 20th  EARLY RUMBLER DEADLINE
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While gas prices continue to rise, President Biden
is off to Saudi Arabia to negotiate for a few more
barrels of oil. Meanwhile, we have turned off the
spigot in our
country, and fuel
prices are the
highest in years,
with 19 states
averaging over $5
per gallon.

Inflation is
surging and has
spread to nearly
every corner of the economy. Costs are rising for gas,
as well as for rent, clothing, medical care, food, and
airline travel. Next, the Federal Reserve plans to raise
interest rates.

The president’s press secretary stumbled over the
question of the status of baby formula and had no
answer for the families still waiting. In the meantime,
she gives glowing reports of the economy.

The American people aren’t buying it. It’s not just
the economy but a multitude of problems, from the
border crisis to crime in our major cities. We have
gone too far when 27 Democrats vote against a bill to
extend protection for our Supreme Court Justices.

The good news is that there’s also a surge in Ameri-
cans who have stepped up to be more involved.
Republican candidates look good in the polls.

Two recent special congressional elections indi-
cate a strong #RedWave is coming for Republican
Women in November. Connie Conway won her
special election in California’s 22nd district, and

Mayra Flores flipped Texas’s 34th district, which has
been in Democrat hands since Reconstruction.

Republican Women have a golden opportunity to
engage more people in electing candidates with the
principles and values that have made our country
great.

The Republican Party has always stood for free-
dom, prosperity, and opportunity. It started in 1854
vowing to abolish slavery. Today, our party is working
for election integrity and to elect men and women
who will stand for conservative values.

Share what we believe as Republicans. It’s a
winning message.

MESSAGAE FROM THE NATIONAL FEDERATION OF REPUBLICAN WOMEN
PRESIDENT EILEEN SOBJACK

” A nation of sheep will beget
        a government of wolves.”

Edward R. Murrow (1908 – 1965)
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Nominees must be female business owners and
registered Republicans. She must have operated her
business within Douglas County during the previous
12 months. The Nominees business can be a sole
proprietorship, a partnership, a franchise, or an
independent contractor. The qualifications determin-
ing the recipient of the SNRW Entrepreneur of Year
Award will be her contribution to the community's
welfare and displaying leadership characteristics in
her business career.

Only SNRW members and Associate Members
may nominate and provide their rationale for the
nomination in a letter attached to the Nomination
Form. The form requires the following information:
Name, Business, political affiliation, phone number,
WHY nominated, and a biography. You download an
application from our website:
sierranevadarepublicanwomen.com, or see this year's
committee chairperson Jann Fargnoli at one of our
meetings. Applications are being accepted from
August 1 through October 15, 2022. The Award is
presented at the November regular SNRW business
meeting.

Who do you know?
SNRW Entrepreneur of the Year candidates are all

around you. Be aware and brave enough to ask, "are
you the owner of this business? If she is an indepen-
dent contractor, she participates with others in the
same business but oversees her own actions and
success; she qualifies. Ask, "Are you an Independent
Contractor working alongside others.”

Compliment what you see as her skills and tell her
that you are a member of SNRW and would like to
nominate her. Would she be interested? Ask if she is a
registered Republican? If not, ask if she would con-
sider registering, and then you could nominate her for
Entrepreneur of the Year. Tell her that all nominees
are featured in our SNRW newsletter and press
releases and invited to the Awards meeting in Novem-
ber. Here is an excellent opportunity to network with
other business professionals. Offer to meet with her
to help her complete the Nomination Form.

Her biography:  include what attracted her to her
business career, how she got started and what worked
best to make her successful? Include in her biography
any community involvement and social and charitable
activities she enjoys. Please include information about
her family and mentors.
Please contact Jann Fargnoli, Committee Chair

with any questions. jannfargnoli@gmail.com

2021  Lori Britton,
Wildflower Florist,
2020  Kim Harris,

History Alive
2019  Lynn Falcone,

The Chocolate Shoppe
2018  Cynthia Ferris-Bennet,

Sierra Chef
2017 Shari Whipple,

Deja Vu Salon
2016 Cassandra Jones,

Heritage Law Group
2015 Natalia Vander Laan,

Vander Laan Law
2014  Bobbie Thompson,

 ABS Aviation
2013  Ansie Scossa,

Aurora Salon & Boutique
2012  Robin Tapp,

 Penny Lane Consignment

Previous Entrepreneur of
Year Award Recipients

Who will be Sierra Nevada Republican Women’s
2022 Entrepreneur of the Year?
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SNRW 76 Members and 59 Associates

Volunteer in the Spotlight

Amy Burgans

dent leaders using their talents to help with the
younger children. During these years, I relocated from
the East Coast, where I was stationed in the Army, to
Nevada. Over the last 16 years, I’ve assisted in starting
multiple AWANA programs here in the Carson Valley.

Raising five kids means a lot of extracurricular
activities. Soccer has always been a huge part of my
children's upbringing, which led to volunteering as a
soccer mom, coach, referee, and any other positions
needed to keep AYSO going so the kids could play
soccer. While homeschooling my kids, we were always
a part of the local co-op, where I taught classes and
participated in organizing events.

I have found through my many years of volunteer-
ing that I typically walk away blessed from the experi-
ence as much as those that I am serving. Being a part
of something bigger than me and helping to make the
world a better place, even in a small way, leads to
fulfillment and satisfaction that only comes from
having a willing heart and servant's hands.

Amy Burgans
Douglas County’s  Clerk-Treasurer.

Volunteering has always been a large part of my
life from the time I was very young. I was raised
to have a servant's heart and understand the

importance of filling needs within the community.
When I was very young, about 11, I started volunteer-
ing in the nursery at church. Babies and toddlers
were a love of mine from a very young age. Looking
back, now that I have five children of my own, I can
see how this was a blessing to the young mothers
that wanted to sit in church for just a couple of
minutes of peace, knowing that their children were
taken care of and loved. I still remember the babies
that I held, the toddlers that I played with, and the
parents that came back to get their children after a
much-needed break.

As I got a bit older, I developed a passion for
health care. I started volunteering at my local hospital
as a candy striper at 14 years old. I did this for four
years, all through High School. I worked in many of
the departments at the hospital, from helping the
sick and elderly to cleaning medical instruments to
prepare them to be used in surgery. Due to the
amount of hours I volunteered over those four years,
I earned a scholarship to nursing school, though by
the time I graduated high school, I had decided to go
another path.

Volunteering to join the military was a bit selfish,
as I wanted to leave home and see the world while
serving my Country. At the time I could never have
imagined how greatly this decision would affect my
entire life in so many profound ways.

In 2001, when my oldest son was three, the
church I attended back East started an AWANA club.
This is a church-based group for children ages 3-18
where children learn Bible verses, play games, and
earn awards for their participation. I stayed a leader
with AWANA for 19 years, raising all five of my kids in
the program. When my older children got to their Jr.
High and High School years, they also became stu-

DON’T MISS AMY, OUR FEATURED
SPEAKER AT THE JULY 13, MEETING.
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It’s time to report your Volunteer Campaign
Hours.  Mary Lou Gervie, our Campaign Chair,
keeps track of our Volunteer Campaign Hours.
Mary Lou messaged each of us in April, asking
that we compile our Volunteer Campaign
Hours between July 1, 2021, and June 30,
2022, and send them to her. She also sent us a
copy of the NFRW Policy for Counting Volun-
teer Hours. After doing this, we learned that
NFRW had enlarged the
activities that can be
counted. The purpose
was to include all legiti-
mate political activity
that benefits our party.

There are four
significant changes, YOU
CAN COUNT:
(1)    All time spent

attending or prepar-
ing for Club meet-
ings and DCRCC meetings. Include your
travel time to and from these meetings.

(2)     Attendance at All Republican Events,
even if you purchased a ticket to attend a
fundraiser. Lincoln-Reagan Dinner, St.
Patrick’s Dinner, Heritage Fundraiser.

(3)   Working as a Poll Worker, Election Officer,
Clerk, Challenger, or Election Integrity
Worker even if you are paid.

(4)    All campaign activities benefitting the
Federation, the Republican Party, or
Republican Candidates. (This is a major
change to item #1 on the earlier list,
which limits the hours that count to all
non-paid campaign activities.)

Campaign Volunteer Hours Update

In short, you can accumulate hours for
working on any aspect of a Republican campaign,
partisan or non-partisan. Some activities that you
may be overlooking include getting out notifica-
tion of candidate campaign events, preparing
letters to the editor, and working on ballot
questions, initiatives or petitions.

For hours from last July to the end of June,
you can report the total
hours per month with a
short description. Some
of you who have A LOT
of hours to report can
give Mary Lou a call, and
she will work with you to
simplify. Mary Lou set a
deadline of July 5. You
may call her or call me if
you have questions.

Mary Lou has asked
that your time spent

making political and campaign calls be reported
to her separately because they must be reported
to NFRW separately.

Why report hours? Your hours have value!
According to NFRW, each hour is valued at about
$30, and that was before the increase in gas
prices. You deserve to be recognized for your
hours and work!

Mary Porter
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MINUTES
SIERRA NEVADA REPUBLICAN WOMEN

June 8, 2022 Luncheon Meeting , C.O.D. Casino, Minden, Nevada

Call to Order:
The June meeting of SNRW was

called to order at 11:53 a.m.,
Wednesday, June 8, 2022 by the
President, Sondra Condron, at the
C.O.D. Casino in Minden, NV. She
welcomed everyone and reminded
members to silence their phones.
The prayer was given by Kathryn
Zogorski, followed by the salute to
the flag led by Commissioner Mark
Gardner. Introductions: President
Condron introduced attending
dignitaries, including Commission-
ers Mark Gardner and Wes Rice;
DCRCC President and Gardnerville
Ranchos General Improvement
District Trustee Jim McKalip; Tahoe
District Trustee Janet Murphy;
Minden Gardnerville Sanitation
District Board Chair Barbara
Smallwood; Natalie Yanish, Trustee
Kingsbury General Improvement
District; and Former United States
Ambassador to Germany and
Acting Director of National Intelli-
gence, Rick Grenell.

Program:
Mary Porter introduced the

candidates for County Commis-
sioner, District 4, including Wes
Rice, Janet Murphy, and Natalie
Yanish and gave brief biographical
information for each of them. She
explained the debate process and
rules, and she then moderated the
debate between the three candi-
dates. She acknowledged time-
keeper Pat Smith and assistance
with questions by First Vice Presi-
dent Sharla Hales. VP Hales an-
nounced the June program: Ne-
vada Federation of Republican

Women president Caroline Smith
will speak briefly, followed by
Clerk-Treasurer Amy Burgans,
presenting information about the
recent primary elections.“Vice
President-Membership: Second
Vice President Barb McRoberts
reported 78 regular members and
58 associates, including two new
members and one new associate
member, whom she welcomed. VP
McRoberts informed the group
that name badges are available for
$20 and take about one month to
get. She also mentioned that emails
to members with Charter email
addresses are not working properly
and come back undeliverable.

Treasurer:
Treasurer Jacie Peters

reported the current bank
balance and amount available
for donations to candidates.
She stressed the importance of
RSVPs as there were 14 walk-in
attendees (27%). With so many
more than planned on, it is diffi-
cult to prepare adequately.

Minutes:
Jacie Peters moved approval of

the May 11, 2022 minutes, with
Barbara McRoberts seconding the
motion, which passed unani-
mously. New Business: On behalf
of Mary Lou Gervie, Mary Porter
requested that all members
submit“volunteer hours worked
between July 2021 through June
2022. Mary reported that the list
of qualifying activities has been
revised, becoming much broader.
She requested everyone go

through their calendars and pre-
pare a list of activities with a total
number of hours to submit to
Mary Lou. The deadline to submit
is July 15, so members should have
their information to Mary Lou by
July 5. Because each hour repre-
sents $30 worth of work, it’s
important to submit.

Announcements:
President Condron announced

that the next Rumbler deadline is
June 25, and the next board meet-
ing will be July 6. President
Condron invited candidates to
introduce themselves and an-
nounce the office they are seeking.

President Condron wished all
of the fathers in attendance a
Happy Father’s Day and wished all
a Happy 4th of July.

Adjournment:
There being no further busi-

ness, the meeting was adjourned
at 1:05 p.m.

Submitted by Sharla Hales,
for  Secretary Nancy Jarvis

Please join us in welcoming new
members Sue Marcione,
Laurie Trotter and new

associate member Barbara
Smallwood.   We look forward

to seeing Sue, Laurie and
Barbara at future events.  Our
membership count is now at

78 members and
60 associates.
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I had the privilege of working for Amy Burgans,
Clerk Treasurer of Douglas County as an Election
Worker for the Douglas County Primary Elections.
Election workers perform valuable community service
and are essential to ensuring the conduct of elections
is accurate and fair. Amy and her staff ran a tight ship
to ensure the collection and processing of mail-in
ballots were transparent and authentic. The same was
true for electronic voting machines.

Election workers performed multiple tasks under
the supervision of Douglas County employees. They
verified voter registration, assisted with the operation
of the voting machines, guarded the drop boxes, and
processed the mail-in ballots. Anyone on YouTube
could view the processing of mail-in ballots for trans-
parency. After assisting with the processing of mail-in
ballots, I believe that mailing ballots to every regis-
tered voter is not only costly but labor intense. We
need to return to safe electronic voting by early and
election day voting. That must be changed by legisla-
tion. Nevertheless, I want to thank Amy and her staff
for a carefully planned and executed election process.

Election Workers

Like many of you, I found this
primary season to have been a
busy one. After votes were
counted I had time to relax, and
picked up a book I had been lucky
enough to find on the silent
auction table at our St Patrick’s
Dinner---“Rebel with a Cause, the
True Story of Jerry Tarkanian,” by
Danny Tarkanian. It is a well
written, very interesting book
that both sports fans and those
that are not sports fans will enjoy.
If you are a sports fan the book
undoubtedly will hold your attention. Jerry Tarkanian
was one of the best, if not the best defensive coach in
college basketball, as is stated by Coach Mike
Krzyzewski in the book’s Forward. You will learn about
players who were recruited and coached by Jerry
Tarkanian, some of whom subsequently became NBA
players—George Trapp, Stacey Augmon, Ed Ratleff,
Reggie Theus, Armen Gilliam, Larry Johnson, Melvin
Ely and others. The relationship Coach Tarkanian built
with his players and adaptations to their talents are
well described.

If you are not a sports fan, or as avid a sports fan
as I am, your attention will be held by the author’s
detailed account of the NCAA’s accusations against
and treatment of Coach Tarkanian, the three universi-
ties at which he coached, and some of his players.
Coach Tarkanian challenged an unfair and powerful
bureaucracy.

He withstood this unfair treatment for over 25
years while providing motivated young men, prima-
rily from the inner cities, the opportunity to attend
college when other coaches would not have recruited
them, or even scouted them. Ultimately Coach
Tarkanian was vindicated when the NCAA paid him
2.5 million dollars to settle the case he had filed
against the organization.

Since Jerry Tarkanian was the basketball coach at
Cal State Long Beach when I was a student there, the
book had additional appeal for me. I recalled very
vividly some of the episodes the author described—
the game with Marquette, when Coach Al McGuire

brought his Warriors to play my
Cal State Long Beach 49ers. What
a game! And there were so many
others. And what Nevadan (or
any basketball fan) could forget
the 1990 NCAA championship
game when Tarkanian’s Runnin’
Rebels defeated the Duke Blue
Devils. What a game!

Readers will understand the
author’s pride in describing the
life, challenges and successes of
his father, the coach. The final
chapter, however, is written by

Jerry Tarkanian’s wife, Lois, documenting Jerry’s
induction into the Hall of Fame. She relates that his
induction brought to mind having met Jerry 58 years
earlier; he was a first generation Armenian-Ameri-
can college student, who wanted to be a coach.

Recommended Reading

By Mary Porter

By Mary Lou Gervie
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(continued next page)

Senator
James A. Settelmeyer (Dist. 17)
2388 Highway 395
Minden, NV 89423-8923
775-450-6114
James.Settelmeyer@
sen.statenv.us
Secretary:
Maureen Brower
Maureen Brower@sen.statenv.us

Assemblyman
Jim Wheeler
(District 39)
P.O. Box 2135
Minden, NV 89423-2135
775-450-6114
Jim.Wheeler@asm.statenv.us
Secretary:
Barbara Eiche
Barbara.eiche@asm.statenv.us

Congressman
Mark Amodei
Nevada U.S. Cong. Dist. 2
222 Cannon House
Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515
202-225-6155

Douglas County Manager
Patrick Cates
1594 Esmeralda Ave.
Minden, NV 89423
P.O. Box 218
Minden, NV 89423
Ph: 775-782-9821
Fax: 775-782-6255

ACHIEVEMENT
AWARD:
Mary Lou Gervie
Marie Schnock

ADVERTISING:
(Rumbler)
Rita Hill

ADVISORY:
Past Presidents

AMERICANISM:
Sharon O’Berg

AUDIT:
Pat Smith

BUDGET &
FINANCE:
Jacie Peters

BYLAWS:
Sally Grant

CAMPAIGN
CHAIR:
Mary Lou Gervie

CARING FOR
AMERICA:
Marie Schnock

CHAPLAIN:
Alice Garcia

CONSTITUTION/
EDUCATION:
OPEN

ENTREPRENEUR
AWARD:
Jann Fargnoli

HISTORIAN:
Mary Lou Gervie

HOTLINE/EMAIL
BLAST: Barbara
McRoberts

LEGISLATIVE:
Kathryn Zogorski

LITERACY:
Jan Vanderbur

MEMBERSHIP:
Barbara
McRoberts

NEWSLETTER
EDITOR:
(GRAPHIC
DESIGN)
Anita Kornoff

NOMINATING:
OPEN

PARLIAMENTARIAN:
Kathryn Zogorski

PHOTOGRAPHER:
Donna Schehl

PROGRAM:
Sharla Hales

PUBLICITY/PR/
Pat Smith

PROTOCOL:
Jan Muzzy

RESERVATIONS/
LUNCHEON:
Sally Grant

ROSTER:
Barb McRoberts

SPECIAL EVENTS:
Executive Board

SUNSHINE:
Rita Hill

VA/ MILITARY:
Marie Schnock

WAYS & MEANS
Jacie Peters

WELCOMING
COMMITTEE:
Barbara
McRoberts,
and Team

WEBSITE:
Rita Hill

SNRW COMMITTE CHAIRS
& MEMBERS

STATE OF NEVADA OFFICIALS
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2021 Board of
Commissioners

• Meets on the first Thursday
of the month in Minden, at
1 p.m., at Douglas County
Historic Courthouse.

• Meets on the third Thursday of
the month at 1:30 p.m., at Lake
Tahoe Transportation Center.

2021 County Commissioners
John Engels, Chairman

District 2
775-546-3171

jengels@douglasnv.us
Mark Gardner, Commissioner

District 3
775-781-1378

mgardner@douglasnv.us
Walt Nowosad, Vice Chairman

District 5
775-781-8575

wnowosad@douglasnv.us
Wesley Rice, Commissioner

District 4
775-546-3170

wrice@douglasnv.us
 Danny Tarkanian, Commissioner

District 1
775-781-1503

dtarkanian@douglasnv.us

Sierra Nevada Republican
Women Support

PLEASE SEE MARIE SCHNOCK, CARING FOR AMERICA
CHAIRPERSON TO MAKE A DONATION.
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CCRW’S
FREEDOM

FEST
6-8 P.M.

THURSDAY., JULY 21

GLEN EAGLES RESTAURANT

COME CELEBRATE OUR FREEDOM
Join us for a Lovely Outdoor Evening

Enjoying a Hot Dog & Hamburger Grill on
the beautiful, tree-shaded grounds of

Glen Eagles Restaurant
3700 N. Carson Street, Carson City

Meet official Republican Candidates
Great Food ~ No Host Bar
Live music by Catfish Carl

Great Auction Items
Everyone’s Invited

Bring your Neighbors,
Friends, and Family

$25 a person

PAY AT THE  ENTRANCE TABLE

CARSON CITY REPUBLICAN WOMEN

from 6-8 p.m.
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Advertise in The Rumbler
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ADVERTISING TO
 LIKE-MINDED MEN AND

WOMEN IN YOUR
 COMMUNITY

Our Republican Women’s newsletter, reaches
over 100 members and associates every
month. The annual fee includes ads in 12-
issues, a spot on our website, and a link to
your website (if desired).

RATES ARE: Business Card = $45
Banner = $75 1/4 Page = $90

 1/2 Page = $125
Contact Rita Hill at

ronnritahill@aol.com
or call her with any questions

775-783-9908

Support Our Advertisers
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